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WELCOME





Happy New Year and welcome to the fifth edition of Venturer Vibes.  I am using this edition to bring you up to date on the early happenings of 2002 and pass on some information to you and your Venturer which will help you to be prepared for the coming year.





Firstly, let me thank and congratulate those members of the Unit who helped out at the Variety Club Christmas function.  While this activity was open to all Victorian Venturers, I was specifically contacted asking if we could help out.  This is yet another feather in the cap of the 1st Deer Park Venturer Unit.








UNIT PROGRAM





I have enclosed a copy of the 2002 Unit Program as it stands at the moment.  At the time of writing, the Branch Venturer Calendar and the Scouters Info Book for 2002 are not available and therefore there may be some alterations as we become aware of the Branch Activities.  The first school term in 2002 is shorter than normal so everything will happen very quickly.  The following items are highlighted for your information.





1.	COMBINED MEETINGS WITH THE OTHER VENTURER UNITS IN BRIMBANK





A few of our Venturers and I have applied to be part of the 50th Melbourne Gang Show this year.  As rehearsals will again be on a Monday night, the remainder of the Unit will be meeting with the other Brimbank District Venturers at 7th Sunshine’s hall during the period of the show.





However, to enable 1st Deer Park to run its own program during Gang Show, we will sometimes need to meet on an alternate night as well.  These dates are detailed in the program, please be aware of them.





2.	VICTORIAN GUIDE AND SCOUT SAILING CENTRE





Those members of the Unit with their Sailing Charge Certificate have an open invitation to the Sailing Centre to assist with the running of the activities on the





open days.





The Sailing Centre is short of coxswains and our assistance would be appreciated.  Get your Venturer to see me at any stage if they are interested in helping.





3.	Venture2003 PARENT MEETING


	Monday 11th February 2002


�


� HYPERLINK http://www.venture2003.com ��http://www.venture2003.com�





I have put this night in our program so those who have shown an interest can discuss any concerns they may have.  By this date, I also hope to have an update on contingent costs.





ALMOST ANYTHING GOES





Most of the Unit have expressed an interest in starting the year with this activity, however the organisers have imposed some VERY STRICT timelines upon us.  If your Venturer wishes to attend A.A.G. 2002, they need to come and see me between the 17th and 31st January to sign the application.  The cost is $35 per Venturer.  The applications have to be back to the organisers before Venturers go back, so leave it until then and it will be too late.





HOADLEY HIDE





Easter is only 7 weeks after Venturers start back so your Venturer needs to start planning for the Hide now if they wish to attend.  Applications are due by 15th March.








I think that is all for now.  Have a great holiday (what is left of it) and I will catch up with everyone soon.











Steve.














